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Dear Lady Godiva Family, 

 

Greetings and welcome to my 

first newsletter. With good luck 

we will be able to meet in April 
2023. For those of you able to 

attend, it will be wonderful to see 

you and hear you in person. 
Thank you for the high privilege 

to serve as Lady General 
alongside the other officers.  

 

We will need your help to 

continue to honor our mutual 

heritage to Lady Godiva. There are big shoes to fill following 

the Roberts and Stine administrations. Please speak up with 

your thoughts and suggestions.  

Gratefully, 

Ann Scott Garner 

Lady General 
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Society of the Descendants of 

Lady Godiva Minutes 
 

By Scribe/Secretary General Lila Housden 

 

March 25, 2022 

 

The 2022 Annual Meeting (via Zoom) of the Society of the Descendants of 

Lady Godiva was called to order at 6:32 PM Friday, March 25, 2022, by Lady 

General Sharon Kaufelt Stine. The opening Invocation was given by Prelate 

Nancy Nakamura followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United 

States of American led by Lady in Waiting, Ann Scott Garner. 

A Memorial Service for those beloved members who had departed their earthly 

life was held by Prelate Nakamura. Departed members have been memorialized 

on the Societyôs website. These members were: 

 

Carma Jean Wilkerson Jenkins  

Charter Member #223 - 3/15/2015 

Passed: November 1, 2021 

 

Marlene Jean Barker Krein 

Life Member #255 - 11/16/2016 

Passed:  February 21, 2022 

 

Darlene Jeanette Scott Shawn  

Charter Member #194 - 1/30/2015 

Passed:  December 11, 2020 

 

Lady General Stine began her report by recognizing Founding and Honorary 

Lady General Davine Roberts who brought her personal greetings. National 

leaders in attendance were asked to introduce themselves and the society they 

lead.  

Lady General Stine recognized Lady in Waiting Garner for the favors which 

she has completed for the past two years and assured members we will enjoy all 

the beautiful favors for the 2023 meeting. Lady In Waiting Garner shared it was 

her pleasure to serve the Stine administration and to create favors for the 

members. Founding and Honorary Lady General Roberts will be organizing the 

2023 Tea to be held at the Army and Navy Club in Washington DC. 
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The following officers gave reports:  

Prelate General Nancy Nakamura reported the passing of three members; she 

sent appropriate cards when notified of the need and reported necessary 

information to the appropriate officers. 

Genealogist General Tracy Crocker asked the attending members to extend 

their sympathies to Melanie Remple of the recent passing of her mother. Mr. 

Crocker reported the Society added six new members bringing the current 

membership to 331. He asked that members take every opportunity to bring new 

members into the society.  

Corresponding Scribe, Mary Glenn, reported she sent all emails and 

communications as requested. 

Grand Marshall General, Mark Young, reported he works closely with 

Genealogist General Crocker to keep the Society Website current. He 

recommended we show former and current officers on the Website. In closing, he 

thanked Lady General Stine for her leadership and a job well done. 

Chancellor of Exchequer, Sonya Eason, gave the monetary status of the 

Society. The beginning balance on July 17, 2021, was $101,895.01. Income 

through March 24, 2022 was $3,441.47. Expenses for the same period were 

$3,869.96 leaving a balance of $101,366.52 as of March 24, 2022. Three $1,000 

scholarships were awarded. Scholarship recipient Evan Sopher thanked the 

Society for the support he received from the scholarship. 

Lady General Stine thanked her Executive Board. She recognized and 

thanked, Master of the Horse George Hill for his sponsorship of the society at the 

Army and Navy Club. Master Hill congratulated Founding Honorary President 

Davine Roberts and Scribe General Lila Housden on their election to the 2022 

Class of the Hereditary Society Community of the United States of America.  

There were no additional reports or Old Business.  

As there was no new business to be brought before the membership, Lady 

General Stine moved to the election of officers for the 2022-2024 administration. 

She thanked the members of the nomination committee for a job well done. 

Those serving were George Hill, Lila Housden, Ann Wilkerson, Lori Samuelson, 

and Davine Roberts, who was elected Chairman of the Nominating Committee. 

Lady General Stine present the proposed slate of officers: 

Lady General: Ann Scott Garner 

Lord in Waiting: Michael Scott Swisher 

Lady in Waiting: Catherine Denise Sopher 

Lord Marshal: Horace Richard Jordan 

Countess General: Karen Markey Janczy 

Count General: Kenneth Duane Roach 
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Earle General: Douglas Mather (Tim) Mabee 

Baron General: Mark Young, Sr. 

Baroness General: Ann Warren Wilkerson 

Prelate General: Nancy Nakamura 

Scribe General: Lorraine Leininger Samuelson 

Chancellor General: Janice Beck 

Chancellor of the Exchequer: Sonya Behling Eason 

Genealogist General: Tracy Ashley Crocker 

Corresponding Secretary General: Leslie Suzanne Bass 

Historiographer General: Laura Clark Howell  

 

As there were no nominations from the floor Lady General Stine called for a 

motion to accept the proposed slate of officers by acclamation. Tracy Crocker 

made the motion to accept the proposed Slate by acclamation. Sonya Eason 

seconded the motion. With no objections the slate was approved by the 

membership. 

Lady General Stine congratulation incoming Lady General Ann Scott Garner and 

commended her on her excellent Board. Founding and Honorary Lady General 

Davine Roberts conducted the installation of the 2022-2024 officers.  

In her first duty as Lady General, Lady General Garner asked for a motion to 

name retiring Lady General Stine as an Honorary Lady General of the Society. 

Lila Housden made the motion. Tracy Croker seconded the motion. Ms. Stine 

was named Honorary Lady General by the full attending membership.  

Lady General Garner remarked on her memories of the day the idea of a Society 

honoring Lady Godiva was considered. Lady General Garner has gifts to be 

presented to Founding Honorary Lady General Roberts and Honorary Lady 

General Stine. She asked members to stay in close touch and let the Society 

know of sickness or needs within the membership. She asked that members 

continue to be in prayer for our County. She again shared her pleasure at serving 

Lady Godiva and thanked the Honorary Ladies General.  

Karen Janczy thanked members for their prayers and good wishes during her 

recent illness and shared she is doing very well now. Nancy Stringfellow asks for 

prayers for her daughter and family. 

Lady General Garner wished the membership Godspeed and Godôs Health and 

expressed her hopes to see everyone in person at the 2023 gathering.  

Upon request, Prelate General Nakamura closed the meeting with the 

Benediction. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:24 PM. 
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2022 Annual Meeting Society of the Descendants of Lady Godiva  
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Society of Descendants of Lady Godiva  
 

Meet some of the Slated  & Appointed  Officials  
 

¶ Anne Garner , Lady General  
 

A native Georgian, Patricia Ann Scott Williams is the widow of Colonel Willie D. Garner, Sr. She 

is of Native American heritage and serves as a healer of the Cherokee Tribe. Mrs. Garner also 
has many verified colonial and royal lines in America and Northern Europe. This candidate has 
two daughters, and three grandchildren. 

 

Mrs. Garner has been employed for the past 18 years as General Manager of Dawson Municipal 
Airport. She was formerly a registered nurse and dental hygienist. 
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¶ Michael Scott Swisher , Lord in Waiting  
 

Michael Swisher was born on October 26, 1953, Stillwater, Minnesota and is a graduate of 
Vanderbilt University and the University of Minnesota. He is the President and CEO of Bayport 
Printing House, Inc. and is the Director, First State Bank & Trust. Michael also serves as a 

Director, Universal Financial Services as well as a Director of Valley Agencies, Inc. 

 

Michael is an Officer of the Most Venerable Order of the Hospital of St. John of Jerusalem, 

Knight Commander, Ordo Sancti Constantini Magni and Grand Cross, Sovereign Military Order 
of the Temple of Jerusalem. He is also a member of several charitable organizations. 

Michael Swisher is a member of many hereditary societies including but not all: 

 

¶ National Society Sons of the American Revolution (past president, MN Society) 

¶ General Society, Sons of the Revolution (past president, MN Society) 

¶ General Society of the War of 1812 (past president, MN Society) 

¶ National Society Sons and Daughters of the Pilgrims (Hon. Governor General) 

¶ Sons of Colonial New England (Hon. Governor General) 

¶ National Society Sons of American Colonists (Governor General) 

¶ Order of Indian Wars of the United States (Commander) 

¶ National Gavel Society 

¶ National Society of Americans of Royal Descent 

¶ One Hundred Living Descendants of Blood Royal 

¶ Military Order of the Crusades 

¶ Baronial Order of Magna Charta  

¶ Society of Descendants of Lady Godiva 

¶ Hereditary Order of Descendants of Loyalists and Patriots of the American Revolution 

(Hon. Governor General) 

  

¶ Cathy Sopher, Lady in Waiting  

 
Catherine (Cathy) Roberts Sopher is a retired Army Lieutenant Colonel, who was selected by 

Department of the Army for promotion to Colonel, but at almost 21 years of service, elected to 
retire as she was ready to transition to civilian life and spend time with her husband (also a 
Colonel in the Army) and her 6-year-old child at that time. She served as a logistics officer and 
was both Airborne and Parachute Rigger qualified. TTC Sopher was awarded the Purple Heart for 

injuries sustained during her ten-month Desert Shield and Desert Storm deployment.  

 

3ÈÅ ÈÁÓ ÁÎ -"! ÁÎÄ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÍÁÓÔÅÒȭÓ ÄÅÇÒÅÅ ÉÎ 3ÔÒÁÔÅÇÉÃ 3ÔÕÄÉÅÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ !ÒÍÙ 7ÁÒ #ÏÌÌÅÇÅ ÉÎ 
PA. She retired from U.S. Special Operations Command at MacDill Air Force Base and has been 
an entrepreneur in Tampa, and now Jacksonville, as a commercial real estate consultant and 

Senior Director with TMC (The Mahr Co.) for the last approximately 15 years.  
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Some of her military award highlights include Legion of Merit, Purple Heart, Meritorious Service 

Medal, and Army Commendation Medal (ARCOM) wit h ɀ device for Valor, & (4th Oak Leaf 
Cluster).  

 

She enjoys participating in various lineage organization, playing tennis, boating, classic car 
related activities and traveling! 

 

 

¶ Ken Roach , Count General  
 
Kenneth D. Roach was born February 14, 1949, in Springfield, MO. He entered the U. S. Army 
from Bethlehem, PA, on July 27, 1967. After completion of helicopter flight school , he was 
appointed a Warrant Officer on August 26, 1968. He was assigned to B Company, 101st Aviation 
Battalion, 101st Airborne Divis ion in the Republic of Vietnam (RVN). He served with B Company 
from September 1968 to June 1969. He completed his first tour with HHC, 101st Aviation 
Battalion. After completion of his first tour, he served as an instructor pilot at Hunter AAF, 
Savannah, GA. In August 1971, he returned to RVN and was assigned to A Company, 101st 
Aviation Battalion, 101st Airborne Division. In December 1971 he was transferred to B Company, 
101st Aviation Battalion and remained there until the 101st Airborne Division stood down and 
returned to Fort Campbell, KY. He completed his tour serving as an advisor with the 239th 
Vietnamese Air Force (VNAF) Squadron and a member of Air Force Advisory Team 1. 
 
 During his two tours of duty, Ken was awarded the Legion of Merit, the Silver Star, the 
Distinguished Flying Cross, the Bronze Star with Oak Leaf Cluster (OLC), the Air Medal with 
Ȱ6ȱ ÄÅÖÉÃÅ ÆÏÒ 6ÁÌÏÒ ×ÉÔÈ /,# ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÎÕÍÅÒÁÌ άαȟ ÔÈÅ !ÒÍÙ Commendation Medal, The 
Vietnam Service Medal with seven Stars, the Vietnam Cross of Gallantry, the Vietnam Air 
Service Medal and Vietnamese Air Force Wings. 
  
Ken served for over 20 years as a Supervisory Aviation Safety Inspector with the Federal 
Aviation Administration (FAA) at Bradley International Airport, Windsor Locks, CT. He served 
in the Connecticut Army National Guard flying the CH -47D helicopter for over 20 years. In 
January 2009, he retired from the FAA with over 29 years of federal service. He also retired from 
the Connecticut Army National Guard in December 2008 as a CW5 with over 8,000 flight hours 
and 41 years of military service. 
 

¶ Nancy Nakamura , Prelate General  
 

Thank you for allowing me to serve as your Prelate General 2020-2022, and for nominating me 

to serve a second term 2022 ɀ 2024. My husband John and I have had the pleasure of meeting 
many of you at various meetings in April in Washington, DC over the years. Our genealogical 

journey started in 2006 when John did the research & application for my DAR membership, 
followed by 14 more Society memberships over the following 2 years. More recently I have taken 
over the research & application process, joining 11 of the Royal Societies. Currently I hold 
Offices at the Local, State, & National level in 8 Lineage Societies, 5 of which are as 

0ÒÅÌÁÔÅȾ#ÈÁÐÌÁÉÎȾ%ÌÄÅÒ ȣ my favorite position! Again, thank you for allowing me to serve as 
your Prelate General! 
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¶ Ann Wilkerson, Baroness General 

 
I majored in French and flew the world as a flight attendant  and purser for Pan Am. I went back 

to school for my MBA at University of Virginia and rejoined Pan Am in management. I then 
worked for four additional airlines before retiring for good in 2015 to begin my genealogy hobby. I 
love all things English: my ancestor Lady Godiva, of course, the Beatles (especially Paul), royal 
weddings, castles, and scones with clotted cream. I look forward to my duties as Baroness General 
for the Society of Descendants of Lady Godiva. 

 

¶ Lori Samuelson, Scribe General 

 
Lori Samuelson is a founding member of our Society. A lifelong counselor and a National Board-
Certified Teacher Emeritus, she is also the owner of Genealogy At Heart. Lori lives in Tarpon 

Springs, Florida with her high school sweetheart, Jim. 

 

¶ Eric Jon Nielsen, MD, Chirurgeon General 
 
Born and raised in California, I attended public schools. Then attended college at University of 

California at Berkeley. Subsequently attended medical school at USC in Los Angeles. Spent 4 years 
developing knowledge and skills at the Residency in Emergency Medicine at LA County + USC 

Medical Center. Finally served as Chief Resident at LAC + ISC, in charge of 70 doctors. 

 

I was recruited to Sacramento, CA to turn a community hospital into a Level 3 Trauma Center. 

After completing the transition at Mercy San Juan Hospital, I stayed on for 20 years and practiced 
as an Emergency Physician there. I developed Quality Assurance Programs for 8 hospitals in the 

Sacramento region for the Sisters of Mercy. I also worked as Assistant Director in the Emergency 
Department, and took a full complement of patient care shifts, as well as improving  care delivery 
and efficiency. 

 

My medical career cut short after I fell off a roof, breaking multiple bones, and after 5 operations 
over 3 years to repair my injuries, I  was unable to continue practicing Emergency Medicine. 

 

I began exploring my family history to fulfill a promise to my mother as she was dying and 
expanded my fÁÍÉÌÙ ÌÅÇÁÃÙȢ ) ×ÒÏÔÅ Á ÂÏÏËȟ Ȱ4ÈÅ !ÎÃÅÓÔÏÒÓ ÏÆ !ÌÅØ *ÅÒÏÍÅ .ÉÅÌÓÅÎ ÁÎÄ 0ÒÉÓÃÉÌÌÁ 

-ÁÒÙ #ÏÌÖÉÎ .ÉÅÌÓÅÎȱ ÔÏ ÐÁÓÓ ÏÎ ÍÙ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÔÏ ÓÕÃÃÅÅÄÉÎÇ ÇÅÎÅÒÁÔÉÏÎÓȢ ) ÂÅÇÁÎ ÊÏÉÎÉÎÇ 

multiple heritage societies. I have two gateways, Anne Marbury Hutchinson,  and Olive Welby. I 
have kept my promise to my mother to keep the family history alive. 

 

It is an honor to serve the Descendants of Lady Godiva as Chirurgeon. Thank you for allowing me 
to blend two of my favorite things: Medicine and Family History. I pray to honÏÒ ÍÙ ÁÎÃÅÓÔÏÒȭÓ 
memories daily, as I serve the Lord Jesus. 
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¶ Suzanne Bass, Corresponding Secretary General 

 
Suzanne Bass was born in Dallas and grew up in Martinôs Mill, Texas, population 150. She received her 

BA degree from Baylor University and JD from SMU School of Law. Suzanne spent 30 years in the 

Washington DC area, as a legislative aide on Capitol Hill and as an attorney for the National Oceanic and 

Atmospheric Administration. She retired to Tyler, Texas in 2015, and married a Tyler native, David 

Hudson, in May 2020. Suzanne now spends her time doing volunteer work for local genealogy 

organizations. Her hobbies include genealogy, riding horses, and gardening. 

 

¶ George Hill , Master of the Horse  
 

George J. Hill is a fifth generation Iowan. He graduated from high school in Sac City, Iowa, and 
then attended Yale University, where he majored in history. He graduated from Harvard Medical 
School, and after forty years as a practicing surgeon, is now a Professor of Surgery Emeritus at 

Rutgers-New Jersey Medical School. He served in the U.S. Marine Corps and the U.S. Public 
Health Service, and he was awarded the Meritorious Service Medal upon retirement as Captain, 

Medical Corps, in the U.S. Navy. Dr. Hill also earned an M.A. in history at Rutgers University and 

a D.Litt. in history from Drew University. He has written or edited more than 20 books on 
medicine and surgery, family history and genealogy, environmental history, and international 
relations. Dr. Hill was elected to Honorary Membership in the Hereditary Society Community of 

the United States of America in 2017. He is now serving as Surgeon General of the Society of 
Mayflower Descendants. He previously served as Marshal of the Horse of the Society of 

Descendants of Lady Godiva. 
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Annual 

Treasurer 

Report 

      Report prepared by Sonya B. Eason Chancellor of Exchequer 24 March 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

George J. Hill, MD - Book  

Arizona SDLG 
Society 

Chking, Svg, MM, Scholarship 
CD 

Bragg, King, & 
Sopher 

BEGINNING  BALANCE  2021.07.17 $101,895.01 

Inflows 2021.07.18-2022.03.24 + $3,441.47 

Outflows 2021.07.18-2022.03.24 - $3,869.96 

ENDING BALANCE  2022.03.24 $101,366.52 

 


